
 

 

  

   

 
Health and Wellbeing Board 22 October 2014 
 
Report of Janet Probert, Director of Partnership Commissioning, 
Partnership Commissioning Unit 
 

Winterbourne Review Update 

Summary 

1. The attached report gives an update on progress against reviewing 
the care of people with learning disabilities against the principles of 
the Winterbourne Concordat. 

 Background 

2. Under the Winterbourne View Joint Improvement Programme, local 
authorities and the health services are working together in order to  
achieve a reduction in the number of people with learning 
disabilities and autism in secure hospitals or assessment and 
treatment units. 

3. A Strategic Commissioning Plan has been developed following an 
extensive review of the individuals concerned, and the main points 
are presented in the attached report, Annex A. 

Main/Key Issues to be Considered 

4. The update from the Director of Partnership Commissioning is 
attached as Annex A. 

Consultation  

5. Not applicable.  

Options  

6. Not applicable.  

Analysis 
 

7. Contained in the report at Annex A.     



 

Strategic/Operational Plans 
 

8. The Winterbourne Concordat activity is linked to the priority of the 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy concerning Mental Health and 
Learning Disability. In addition it is linked to a number of 
operational plans including those for adult safeguarding. 

 Implications 

9. Any implications arising from the issues raised in this information 
report will be addressed within any associated decision making 
reports required in the future. 

 Risk Management 

10. Not applicable.  

 Recommendations 

11. The Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to: 

 Note the contents of this report; 

 Continue to promote integrated multi-agency working on the 
Winterbourne Agenda and to support the Joint 
Commissioning Plan; 

 Agree to receive an update in three months’ time. 

Reason: To keep the Board appraised of current progress locally 
against the Winterbourne Concordat. 

Contact Details 

Author: 
Janet Probert 
Director of Partnership Commissioning 
Partnership Commissioning Unit 
Tel: 01904 694717 

Wards Affected:   All √ 

For further information please contact the author of the report 
 
Background Papers: 
The Government’s Winterbourne review papers can be obtained from:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/winterbourne-view-hospital-
department-of-health-review-and-response ` 
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